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BASUDIN(R) FM

INDUSTRIAL

MICRO-ENCAPSULATED INSECTICIDE

Net Contents:  3.79 litres

Flowable Suspension for:  Control of cockroaches, ants,
silverfish and other pests (for pest control operators only).

GUARANTEE:  Diazinon 230 g/L

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

KEEP OUT OF THE REACH OF CHILDREN.  Harmful if swallowed.  Avoid
contact with  skin and eyes and inhalation of vapours or spray
mist.
Wash thoroughly after  handling.
Avoid contamination of food and feed.
Do not re-use container;  destroy when empty.

REGISTRATION NO.:  15344 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

Ciba-Geigy Canada Ltd./Ltée
Animal Health Division
6860 Century Avenue
Mississauga, Ontario 

L5N 2W5

BASUDIN FM

GENERAL INFORMATION: A flowable micro-encapsulated formulation
for effective knockdown and residual control of those pests
listed below.  

NOTE:  This product is not intended for use in preparing oil-base
sprays and  must be diluted with water.  BASUDIN FM will not
cause disagreeable odours or damage paints, plastics, fabrics or
other surfaces where water alone causes no damage.  In compressed
air sprayers use 50 mesh screens or  coarser.  Do not use 100
mesh screens.  Do not store at temperatures below 0'C for
convenient pouring.



DIRECTIONS FOR USE:  Dilute BASUDIN FM to make a 0.25% to 1%
active ingredient spray as indicated in the table below.  Agitate
sprayer occasionally to assure even coverage.

 AMOUNT OF BASUDIN FM TO USE FOR

Litres of
Finished Spray

0.25% spray 0.50% spray 1.0% spray

4 40 mL 85 mL 170 mL

8 85 mL 170 mL 330 mL

12 125 mL 250 mL 505 mL

40 420 mL 840 mL 1.68 L

COCKROACHES:

For cleanout treatments apply BASUDIN FM as a 0.50 to 1% active
ingredient concentration spray.  

For maintenance treatments apply BASUDIN FM as a spot application
0.25% active ingredient concentration spray.  

Apply as a coarse spray or with a paint brush to areas where
cockroaches hide (e.g., cracks and crevices, baseboards, around
waterpipes, surfaces behind and beneath cabinets, sinks, stoves,
etc.).  Treatment should be repeated as necessary.

ANTS, SILVERFISH, EARWIGS (Maintenance and clean-out treatments):
Make spot applications of 0.5% to 1.0% active ingredient
concentration spray.  Apply as a coarse spray or with a paint
brush to baseboards, areas around water pipes, cracks and
crevices, surfaces behind and beneath cabinets, refrigerators,
sinks, stoves and similar areas where these insects  hide. 
Treatments should be repeated as necessary.  

For very heavy infestations make the first application at a
strength of 1%  active ingredient concentration spray and repeat
as necessary at 0.5% strength spray application.

CARPET BEETLES: 

Apply a 0.5% active ingredient concentration spray in spot
applications along baseboards and along edges of carpeting, under
carpeting and rugs and furniture, in closets and on shelving and
wherever these insects are seen or suspected.  Repeat as
necessary.

SPIDERS: 



Apply a 0.5% active ingredient concentration spray around
windows, doors and along baseboards.  Make spot applications to
other areas over which these pests may crawl.

BROWN DOG TICKS, FLEAS IN BUILDINGS: 

Make a thorough application of a 0.5% active ingredient
concentration spray to infested areas around baseboards, window
and door frames, wall cracks, sleeping quarters of household pets
and localized areas of floors and floor coverings.  Fresh bedding
should be placed in animal quarters following treatment.  Do not
treat animals with this formulation.  Repeat application as
infestations warrant.

CLOVER MITES IN BUILDINGS:

Apply a 0.5% active ingredient concentration spray to window and
door frames and sills, to baseboards and floor space adjacent to
them with particular attention to cracks and crevices.  Apply as
a spray or with a paint brush thoroughly wetting surfaces.

FLIES IN BUILDINGS: (calf and dairy barns, livestock pens, farm
buildings,  processing plants (food, non-food), storage areas
(food, non-food) ).  Apply as a 1% active ingredient
concentration in a 2% sugar solution.  Spray to treat ceilings,
walls, window frames, beams, posts, around lights and other areas
where flies congregate.  Repeat application as necessary.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF THE REACH OF CHILDREN.  Harmful if
swallowed.  Foods and  utensils should be removed or covered
before treatment.  All food processing  surfaces should be
covered during treatment or thoroughly cleaned before  using. 
When using the product in these areas, apply only when the
facility  is not in operation.  Do not spray on humans or
household pets.  Remove all  animals, fish and birds before
spraying.  Do not store product near food or  feed. In barns;
remove animals before spraying and keep them out for at least 
four hours.  Do not use in poultry houses or in milkhouses.  Do
not apply as  a space treatment.  Do not contaminate feed,
feeding troughs, water, milk or  milk handling equipment. In
dairies; apply when not in operation.  Thoroughly  clean all milk
utensils before resuming operations.  

In meat packing and food processing plants, only spray when plant
is not in  operation.  No exposed meat products, ingredients or
packaging materials to  be left in the room and cover food
handling equipment.  Any treated surface  that may contact meat
food products or other food products should be washed  and rinsed
thoroughly with potable water after spraying and before re-use 
for food processing.



FIRST AID:  If swallowed, induce vomiting.  Obtain prompt medical
attention.   If on skin - wash thoroughly with soap and water. 
If in eyes - flush with plenty of clear water and obtain medical
attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: Diazinon is a cholinesterase
inhibitor.  Atropine is antidotal (1-2 mg every 15 to 30 minutes,
if necessary).

CONTAINER DISPOSAL: Do not re-use empty container.  Dispose of
empty container through normal waste disposal channels.

STORAGE: Avoid freezing.  Do not store at temperatures below 0'C. 
Replace container cap tightly to avoid evaporation.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms
set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of
this product and accepts the product on that condition. 
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(R)Basudin is a registered trademark of Ciba-Geigy Canada Ltd.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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